12/18/24

Alison Tynan 25 Oakridge Drive Gales Ferry, Ct 06335

Dear Commissioner and Ms. Burdick,

I am respectfully writing in strong opposition to the Cashman/GFI proposed implementation of a quarry in the middle of our town, Gales Ferry. My concerns include the quality of life and the health of myself, my family and my neighbors. The danger of toxic dust in our lungs and in our waters is alarming and unacceptable. The irrevocable damage to the land in our town is also unacceptable. The idea of destroying Mount Decatur is unimaginable.

My family has lived in this town for three generations. We have all gone to our fabulous schools and enjoyed the wonderful neighborhood we live in and the people of our town. This quarry will destroy our healthy, thriving, quant, peaceful town.

Please do not approve this application. Surely we can find another way to better our lovely town without compromising the values of life and health.

Thank you for your time and consideration, Alison Tynan